
Notice of Public Scoping 
Sioux Gateway Airport 

Runway Program 
Environmental Assessment 

Sioux City, Iowa 
 
The City of Sioux City (City), in coordination with the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), 
intends to undertake a variety of projects (collectively, the Proposed Action) at Sioux Gateway 
Airport (Airport). These projects include a runway reconstruction, runway extension, taxiway 
construction, blast pad construction, land acquisition, warm up/holding pad construction, 
drainage realignment, perimeter road and fence realignment, cable replacement, navigational 
aid replacement and relocation, and aircraft arresting system relocation. 
 
Pursuant to the requirements of the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), FAA Order 
1050.1F, Environmental Impacts: Policies and Procedures, and 32 Code of Federal Regulations 
§ 989, Environmental Impact Analysis Process, a Draft Environmental Assessment (EA) will be 
prepared for this Proposed Action. The Draft EA will describe the Proposed Action and the 
impacts associated with the implementation of the Proposed Action. The City is conducting 
scoping through their website for the public to provide input regarding the issues to be 
addressed in the Draft EA. 
 
Together with a scoping packet for regulatory agencies, these notices will constitute the scoping 
process for the Draft EA. If an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) is required by the FAA, 
these scoping notices will serve as the scoping process for the EIS. The public scoping website 
is: https://flysux.com/. 
 
Comments may be submitted to the City via U.S. Mail and must be postmarked by 5:00pm 
Central Daylight Time (CDT) on Monday, May 27, 2024, and sent to: 
 
Sioux Gateway Airport 
Brigadier General Bud Day Field 
Attn: Alvin Lorenzo 
2403 Aviation Blvd 
Sioux City, IA 51111 
 
Comments may also be submitted to the City via email to suxlistens@sioux-city.org and must 
be received by 5:00pm CDT on Monday, May 27, 2024. 
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Comments may be submitted to the FAA via U.S. Mail and must be postmarked by 5:00pm 
Central Daylight Time (CDT) on Monday, May 27, 2024, and sent to: 
 
Amy J. Walter 
Federal Aviation Administration, Central Region 
Airports Division, ACE-620G, Room 364 
901 Locust St 
Kansas City, MO 64106-2325 
 
Comments may also be submitted to the FAA via email to amy.walter@faa.gov and must be 
received by 5:00pm CDT on Monday, May 27, 2024. 
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